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Mr. Gustavo Velasquez 
Director 
Department of Housing and Community Development 
State of California 
2020 West El Camino Avenue 
Sacramento, CA  95833-1876 
 
Dear Mr. Velasquez: 
  

The Department is pleased to advise you that it is approving the State of California 
Department of Housing and Community Development’s Public Action Plan (PAP) for 
Community Development Block Grant disaster recovery (CDBG-DR) funds appropriated by the 
Disaster Relief Supplemental Appropriations Act, 2022 Public Law 117-43.  On October 29, 2021, 
the Department allocated $231,203,000 to the State of California for the purpose of assisting in 
long-term recovery from major disasters that occurred in 2020.   

 
Consistent with the February 3, 2022, Federal Register notice, the State of California 

submitted the CDBG-DR PAP to HUD on June 8, 2022, which includes activities to assist in long-
term recovery from major disasters.  Subsequently, at the Department’s request, the State of 
California submitted revisions on July 31, 2022, which addressed all requirements for approval. 
The approved PAP must be made available to the public via the grantee’s website.  Posting the PAP 
gives the public and other key stakeholders the opportunity to review the PAP. 

 
The PAP proposes projects and programs that meet the requirements of the Federal 

Register notice.  The list of CDBG-DR funded programs and respective budgets are in the CDBG-
DR Disaster Allocation Table below.  

  
Table 1: CDBG-DR Disaster Allocation 

 
Action Plan Activity Budget/Allocation 

Administration $11,560,150

Housing $212,003,102

Infrastructure $7,639,748

CDBG-DR Grant Total $231,203,000

 
The Department will send the grant agreement and grant conditions for signature under 

separate cover.  The Department remains committed to assisting the State of California in its efforts 
to address recovery needs and looks forward to working with you and your staff to achieve this 
goal.   
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If you have any questions regarding the information in this letter, please contact                   
Ms. Tennille S. Parker, Director, Disaster Recovery and Special Issues Division, at (202) 402-4649, 
or by email at Disaster_Recovery@hud.gov. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
                                                               Jessie Handforth Kome 
                                                                         Director 
                                                                         Office of Block Grant Assistance 
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